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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

PHOTOVOLTAIC DISCONTINUITY 
 

 

Eternit S.A. (B3: ETER3, “Company”), in accordance with CVM Resolution 44, hereby 

informs its shareholders and the market that its Board of Directors, at a meeting on 

March 11, 2025, approved the discontinuation of the photovoltaic product line. 

 

In recent years, Eternit has sought alternatives to make its photovoltaic products 

more competitive. This product line was not viable, despite all the efforts made to 

achieve this goal. Therefore, after a thorough analysis, the Company decided to 

discontinue this segment. This decision was influenced by the competition with 

photovoltaic panels from the Chinese market. 

 

The financial impacts from this decision are already reflected in the results reported 

at December 31, 2024, under Other income and expenses, totaling R$17.1 million, 

with effects on property, plant and equipment, inventories, provision for guarantees 

and indemnities. 

 

The Company remains dedicated to identifying new trends in the construction 

industry, in which it operates in the construction systems segment, supplying 

products for dry construction.  

 

 
São Paulo, March 11, 2025. 

 
 
 

Carisa Portela Cristal 

Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 

 

 


